
Thursday 11 May 2023 

Doha, Qatar 

 

Subject: Letter of support for my colleague Dr. Liviu Poenaru 

 

To whom it may concern, 

 

I am writing to express my unwavering support for Dr. Liviu Poenaru in light of the recent 

disciplinary investigation initiated by the Commission on Surveillance of Health Professions. As 

someone who has had the pleasure of working with Dr. Poenaru for some time now, I can attest to 

his exceptional scientific rigor, commitment to dialectical debate, and dedication to the 

advancement of knowledge. His passion for patient care is truly admirable, and it is evident in the 

way he approaches his work. 

 

I am aware that the investigation was launched due to suspicions regarding his professional skills, 

which I find hard to believe. Having seen his dedication to his patients and his tireless efforts to 

ensure their safety and well-being, I know that these allegations are baseless. I believe that his 

actions in defending the human rights of a high-risk suicidal patient were both courageous and 

necessary. He stood up for what was right and prioritized the safety and well-being of his patient. 

 

As a fellow, I understand the complexities and challenges of providing care to patients, especially 

those who are vulnerable and at risk. I commend Dr. Poenaru for upholding the principles of ethical 

and compassionate patient care, and for prioritizing the safety and well-being of his patients above 

all else. His commitment to the principle that human dignity is the mold of human rights is noble 

and necessary. I agree with him that respect for human rights and human dignity should always be 

at the forefront of any clinical practice, and that the rights of patients should never be 

compromised. 

 

Dr. Poenaru’s dedication to advancing knowledge and promoting ethical patient care is a credit to 

the healthcare profession, and I hope that his contributions to the field will continue to be 

recognized and celebrated. 

 

In conclusion, I fully support Dr. Poenaru in this matter, and I hope that the outcome of the 

investigation will reflect the integrity and dedication with which he has approached his work. Dr. 

Poenaru has my utmost respect and admiration, and I am confident that he will emerge from this 

situation with his reputation intact. I wish him all the best in his future endeavors. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Dr. Murielle El Hajj 

 
 
Assistant Professor and Director of Lusail University Press (LU Press), Lusail University, Qatar 

Telephone: 00974 74739007 

Email: murielle.elhajj@hotmail.com 
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